
 
   

    
Town of Oxford 

Thompson Lake Advisory Committee 

Minutes of 12/07/2011 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:02pm by Michael Chammings. Other members present were Hal Ferguson, 

Dan Peaco, Dave Watson and Peter Laverdiere. Public present were; Scott Bernard, Paul Edes, Linda & Robert 

Pasco.   

 

Due to the recording secretary’s lack of memory the minutes from the 10/26/2011 meeting were not available for 

approval.  

 

Michael updated us as to actions since 10/26
th

. Oxford owns the strip of land on the west side of the Dam and 

they need that access to be able to serve the Dam properly, ie; put in a road (which was just completed parallel to 

the Mill and water according to permit 25 feet from the water’s edge). This will allow Oxford to install electric 

service to the Dam. (Conduit was laid along side of new road) to make use of the electric gates already in the 

Dam.  

 

A question was raised on the damaged pillar. Michael has asked engineers as to the need to remove this pillar or 

could it be laid on the bottom parallel to the dam helping to protect the Dam? Answer is lay it on the bottom.  

 

Water levels remain high due to recent huge rainfall. Motion made by Hal and seconded by Dan to have Michael 

request the Oxford Selectmen board to permit Michael to query the state as to current water level rules. All 

agreed.  

 

 

Next Meeting wed 01/25/2012 at 6:00pm. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:28 PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted by Pete Laverdiere 
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